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August 21, 2025

Mr. Ara Azhderian, General Manager
Monterey County Water Resources Agency
Post Office Box 930

Salinas, California 93902-0930

San Antonio Dam, No. 1008-2
Monterey County

Dear Mr. Azhderian:

Monterey County Water Resources Agency's (MCWRA) application filed on February 6,
2018, for approval of plans and specifications for the alteration of San Antonio Dam was
approved by the Division of Safety of Dams (DSOD) on March 29, 2018. The proposed
work consisted of performing a geotechnical exploration and installation of
instrumentation on the dam.

MCWRA Senior Engineer Elise Harden informed DSOD on November 1, 2024, via
electronic mail that MCWRA no longer plans to perform this work. As construction did
not commence within one year of the application’s approval, the alteration application
has been voided in accordance with California Water Code sections 6265 and 6266. If
MCWRA plans to conduct this work in the future, a new alteration application, together
with plans, specifications, and the appropriate filing fee will be required for DSOD’s
review and approval.

If you have any questions or need additional information, you may contact Design
Engineer Stephen Neumayr at (916) 396-8414 or Project Engineer Zhuo “George” Hu at
(916) 612-4380.

Sincerely,

AAJz%’MaQuW/&
Erik J. Malvick, Ph.D., P.E., G.E.

Division Manager
Division of Safety of Dams




